
Town of Eastover Special Meeting 

6:30 PM Tuesday, March 9, 2021 at the 

Eastover Ballpark, 2721 Ballpark Rd. Eastover, NC 28312 

 

Mayor Charles McLaurin, presiding, 

Council Members attending: Lawrence Buffaloe, Stan Crumpler,  

Bruce Sykes, Cheryl Hudson, Kimberly McPhail. 

Council Member Brian C. Peirce was absent.  

 

Also in attendance was Interim Town Administrator, Mr. Ronald Autry, 

Deputy Clerk, Ms. Kelly McCorquodale. Town Clerk Ms. Elizabeth Bass and 

Town Attorney Tim Smith were absent from this meeting. 

  

MINUTES 

 
     Mayor McLaurin called the meeting to order at 6:30pm. Mayor McLaurin went over the 

upcoming plans for the areas in the park under construction. The Council Members and all in 

attendance then walked the trail and discussed options from accessibility, signage and rock for 

the bridge; clean up around the walking trail, benches, lights around the pickle ball court and 

splashpad, shelter and concrete work were also discussed.    

     

    Interim Town Administrator Mr. Ronald Autry addressed the council about the Court case 

with the Eastover Vape Shop.  Mr. Autry informed the Council that the immediate temporary 

closure restraining order was denied because the Judge felt our Ordinance was too vague.  Mr. 

Autry recommended we update the ordinance saying that the majority of the business sales not 

be mainly tobacco or vape products.  

     

    Council Member Cheryl Hudson made a motion to move forward with the Town Attorney 

Tim Smith to update the Ordinance concerning tobacco and vape.  The motion was 2
nd

 by 

Council Member Bruce Sykes. The vote was 6-0 for approval.  

     

    Council Member Cheryl Hudson also made a motion to bid on having someone to clear the 

park area.  The motion was 2
nd

 by Council Member Kimberly McPhail.  The vote was 6-0 for 

approval.     

 

 



       Mayor McLaurin asked for a motion to adjourn.  Council Member Cheryl Hudson made a 

motion to adjourn at 6:44pm.  Council Member Lawrence Buffaloe 2
nd

 the motion.  The vote was 

6-0 for approval. 
 

 

 

                    ATTEST: 
 

_______________________________________        ______________________________________ 

Charles G. McLaurin, Mayor                    Elizabeth Bass, Town Clerk  


